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Headteacher’s Message  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We were delighted to receive the Year 6 SATs results this week and are incredibly proud of the children’s 

achievements. Every pupil has made excellent progress since their starting points in Year 3, and the 

provisional results are well above the national average in reading, writing and maths. Impressively, 91% 

of pupils met the expected standard in all three subjects combined. They are a credit to themselves, their 

families and to Perryfields Junior School – huge congratulations to Year 6! 

Well done also to all the Year 6 children who took part in the ECC Bikeability sessions this week. The 

training equips children with important life skills – not just learning how to cycle safely, but also 

developing independence, confidence and resilience. Research shows that children who complete 

Bikeability are more aware of risk, more confident on the roads, and more likely to cycle to school – which 

brings great benefits for mental and physical wellbeing. We’ve received fantastic feedback from the 

Bikeability instructors, who were full of praise for our pupils. They commented on how confident, sensible, 

and polite the children were throughout the sessions. Thank you to all the parents who supported this 

initiative and to Mrs Siddall for organising it so smoothly.  

On Monday, we welcomed Rachel from Project Dance, who taught us a whole school dance linked to our 

‘Travelling the Globe’ topic. Each year group explored a different continent: Year 3 – Oceania, Year 4 – 

South America, Year 5 – Asia and Year 6 – Africa. The children approached the sessions with energy, 

determination and creativity – it was lovely to see them all enjoying the experience. 

Our House Charity Fundraising Day was a great success. With stalls ranging from Tin Can Alley to Beat 

the Goalie, the children had a fun and lively afternoon while raising a fantastic amount of money for their 

chosen charities. Well done to everyone who helped make it such an enjoyable and worthwhile event. 

And a huge well done to our Make £5 Grow children who raised an impressive £182 for our school. The 

children were amazing at designing and running their own business and are well on their way to becoming 

budding entrepreneurs. Whilst the race was close, our winning group were 'Scrummy Snacks'! A huge 

well done to all involved! 

Finally, I do hope you enjoy reading your child’s end-of-year report. I have read each one and felt so proud 

of the uplifting, personal comments written by our teaching staff. Well done to all of our pupils – you 

should feel very proud of yourselves. 

Samantha Edwards 

Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Coming Up  
 

Monday 14th July Year 6 End of Year Performance - 1.30pm.  email sent 

Tuesday 15th July Year 6 End of Year Performance – 5.30pm. email sent 

Thursday 17th July Year 6 End of Year BBQ – email sent 

Tuesday 22nd July End of Year Whole School Perfomance – email sent 

Tuesday 22nd July School Finishes at 1.30pm  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell:  Elodie 
Seuss:  Lilian 

Walliams: Logan 
Lewis:  Jazlyn 
Dahl:  Grace M 

Rowling:  Matilda 
Tolkien:  Hayden 

Morpurgo:  Kelvin 
Pullman:  Rachel 

 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 
Elodie – Cowell Class 
Ezara – Tolkien Class 

 
PE Award 

Netball A Team 
Football A Team 

 
Spelling Award 
Cowell Class 

 
Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 

Cowell Class – 99.4% 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together to 
improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
                                                                                          
             

Year 3 95.8% 

Year 4 98.6% 

Year 5 94.6% 

Year 6 93% 

 
 

Year 4 



 
Please see below NEW menu for the Summer Term! 
 
Please note that we can also provide a packed lunch if your child would prefer this.  This will be 
either the baguette, wrap or soft roll and also includes a drink, fruit, biscuits or the dessert of 
the day.  
 
Thursday 17th July is the year 6 BBQ.  The menu for the rest of the school on this day is 
sausage and chips. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


